Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
HDR, INC.
The Florida Department of Transportation, District 4 announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, September 22, 2022, 5:30 p.m.; Online and In-Person Public Meeting will take place at 5:30 p.m.

PLACE: To participate in the virtual public meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone please register using the link below:
https://bit.ly/3cyncV3
Participants can also use their phone by dialing in to +1 (631) 992-3221; Access code: 562-352-755
The in-person public meeting will take place at the Indian River County Administration Building B Conference Room B1-501 located at 1800 27 Street, Vero Beach, FL 32960.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is hosting a Public Meeting for the New Roadway Construction Project along County Road (CR) 619/82 Avenue from 26 Street to CR 510/Wabasso Road in Indian River County, Florida. The project identification numbers are 230879-2-52-01 (North Project) & 230879-3-52-01 (South Project).
The project involves a new two-lane road with one bridge over a sub lateral canal in order to connect 26 Street to CR 510/Wabasso Road and the addition of inlets, swales, and ponds adjacent to new roadway for drainage. The North Project is to include \ bicycle lanes along the roadway shoulders and a 5-foot sidewalk along the east side of the roadway. The South project is to include a 10-foot shared use path along the east side of the roadway.
A formal presentation will be followed by an open discussion. Staff will be available to answer questions and provide assistance. Comments and questions will be responded to in the order received. If your question is not responded to during the event, a response will be provided in writing following the meeting. Questions and comments may also be submitted prior to the meeting by emailing the Project Manager.
For additional project information or if you are unable to attend the meeting, a recording of it will be posted at: https://www.d4fdot.com/tcfdot/cr_619-82nd_Avenue_from_26th_Street_to_CR_510.asp.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Kris McKirdy, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, toll-free at (866) 336-8435, extension 4586, or by email at Kris.McKirdy@dot.state.fl.us. For questions or concerns regarding Title VI, contact Sharon SinghHagyan, District Four Title VI Coordinator toll free at 866-336-8435, extension 4190, or via email at Sharon.SinghHagyan@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: FDOT District 4 Communications Manager Guillermo Canedo toll-free at (866) 336-8435, extension 4302, or via email at Guillermo.Canedo@dot.state.fl.us.
